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10 July 2023 
 
Ziyun (Evan) Wang 
fyi-request-23105-4841840d@requests.fyi.org.nz  

 
DOIA 2223-2893  

 
Tēnā koe Evan  
 
Thank you for your email of 12 June 2023 to the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment 
requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the following information: 
 
 

I am writing to kindly request the most recent copy of Careforce Sector Agreement. 
 
Our Response 
 
Please refer to Appendix one for a copy of the Care Workforce Sector Agreement Fact Sheet, which 
provides the details of the sector agreement. 
 
Further information relating to the high-level design of the Care Workforce Sector Agreement has 
been proactively released as is available here:  https://www.mbie.govt.nz/dmsdocument/22707-
immigration-rebalance-determining-the-green-list-and-sector-agreements-proactiverelease-pdf. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 
about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 
602. 
 
If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request or this response, or if you require any further assistance, 
please contact oia@mbie.govt.nz  
 
Ngā mihi nui 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Lee Gerrard 
Acting Manager, Immigration (Skills and Residence) Policy  
Labour, Science and Enterprise 
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